Pepartment of Education
REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

December 23, 2021

OFFICE MEMORANDUM

NOQOG6 7 8s 2021

To:  Schools Division Superintendents
(Baybay City, Borongan City, Calbayog City, Catbalogan City, Eastern Samar, Leyte,
Maasin City, Ormoc City, Samar, and Southern Leyte Divisions)
All Others Concerned

DEPLOYMENT OF THE F2F PILOT IMPLEMENTATION SURVEY

1. In connection with the attached DepEd Memorandum No. OUCOS-PS-2021-067, dated
December 21, 2021, re: Deployment of the F2F Pilot Implementation Survey, this Office,
through the Quality Assurance Division, requires all the concerned Schools Division Offices
(SDOs) and the identified private and public schools (Batches 1 and 2) to conduct a survey to
the learners, parents, teachers, school heads, and community members who participated in
the limited face-to-face classes which will run on December 21, 2021 to January 7, 2022.

2. Other details relative to this survey are stipulated in the above-mentioned DepEd
Memorandum.
3. The Schools Division Superintendents shall ensure the 100% compliance with this

survey as a way of assessing the result of the pilot implementation and for future policy actions.

4, Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are desired.
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MEMORANDUM
OUCOS-PS-2021-067

TO: Regional Directors
Concerned Schools Division Superintendents
School Heads of Public and Private F2F Pilot Schools

ATTN: Concerned SEPS for School Management and M&E (SMME)
Concerned SEPS for Planning & Research

/'&v\/ A
FROM: ATTY. NEBOMUCENO A. MALALUAN

Undersecretary and Chief of Staff
SUBJECT: Deployment of the F2F Pilot Implementation Survey

DATE: December 21, 2021

The Department of Education (DepEd) has commenced the pilot implementation of limited
face-to-face classes on November 15, 2021 in 100 public schools and 18 private schools.
An additional 165 schools also started their pilot implementation on December 6. This is
guided by the DepEd - Department of Health (DOH) Joint Memorandum Circular (JMC)
No. 1. s. 2021 otherwise known as the Operational Guidelines on the Implementation of
Limited Face-to-Face (F2F) Learning Modality which ensures the safe implementation of the
limited face-to-face classes while addressing teaching and learning challenges encountered
in distance education.

As part of the assessment of the pilot implementation of limited face-to-face classes, DepEd
will be deploying the F2F Pilot Implementation Survey which aims to describe the pilot
implementation of limited F2F learning modality in terms of satisfaction and challenges
experienced by learners, parents/guardians, teachers, community members (e.g., LGU,
volunteers), and school heads. This survey shall also provide insights in determining policy
issues and areas for improvement for the expansion of limited F2F classes. Specifically,
the survey seeks to:
1) gain insights on the experiences of participating schools on the implementation of
limited face-to-face classes;
2) identify support needed by participating schools in the F2F learning modality; and
3) determine possible necessary adjustments for the expanded implementation and
the subsequent transition to the new normal.

In line with this, DepEd is hereby deploying the F2F Pilot Implementation Survey to
concerned Regional Offices (ROs), Schools Division Offices (SDOs), and the 283 public and
private schools participating in the pilot implementation of limited F2F classes. The survey
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will be answered by learners, parents, teachers, school heads, and community members
who participated in the pilot implementation of limited F2F classes. All parents of learner-
respondents shall provide their consent (Attachment B). This survey will not in any
way affect their continuous participation in and implementation of the pilot limited
F2F classes. All responses will be used to assess the implementation and future policy
actions.

The survey will run from December 21, 2021 to January 7, 2022. Teachers who will provide
assistance in the conduct of the survey may be granted vacation service credits in
accordance with DepEd Order No. 53, s. 2003 (Updated Guidelines on Grant of Vacation
Service Credits to Teachers). Attachment A outlines the protocols in administering and
answering the survey.

Personnel from the Quality Assurance Division (QAD) from the ROs and the SEPS for
School Management and M&E (SMME) and the SEPS for Planning and Research shall
closely coordinate with the identified schools to provide assistance in administering the
survey. Personnel involved in the conduct of the survey may avail of overtime pay in
accordance with existing relevant guidelines on overtime.

For clarifications and inquiries, please contact the PRDD-PS through email at

ps.prdwdeped.gov.ph.

For your appropriate action. Thank vou.

2/F Rizal Building, DepEd Complex, Meralco Avenue, Pasig City
Telephone No.: (02) 8687-2922; 8637-2407 Fax No.: (02) 8636-4876; 8637-6209; Website: www.deped.gov.ph



